
ARP EANS II Reminders

Schools can utilized any vendor for services that they want.

CDE cannot purchase items that are considered Capital 
Improvements.

All services or assistance provided under the program must be 
secular, neutral, and non-ideological.

EANS II Funds are not to be used to replace items purchased in 
EANS I. If the school is asking for more of the same, make sure to 
provide an explanation.

1



Eligibility Reminder

Funds are available to non-public schools that meet the following definitions 
below:

● K-12 Non-profit non-public school. Standalone Pre-K schools are not 
eligible to apply for funding;

● School that is accredited, licensed, or otherwise approved to operate in 
accordance with State law;

● School that existed and operated prior to March 13, 2020;
● Schools that have a minimum of 21% of its students from low-income 

families;
● Schools that are most impacted by the novel Coronavirus Disease 2019 

(COVID-19) emergency. (see Identification of Eligible Non-Public Schools)



Contacts Application and Program Questions:
 
DeLilah Collins (collins_d@cde.state.co.us)
Elena Merrit (merrit_e@cde.state.co.us)
 

Budget/Fiscal Questions: 
Robert Hawkins (hawkins_r@cde.state.co.us) 

CDE Purchasing Questions:
Sharon Meyer, Maggie Van Cleef, Trish Bohm
(eansproc@cde.state.co.us) 

Website: EANS
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